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Subject:  
Review and act on Contract Change Order No. 1 with Zenith Tech, Inc., for W. Sunset Drive and S. Grand Avenue 
Intersection Improvements project. 
 
 

Details:  
 

The City, through a Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) funded project, is constructing improvements at 
the intersection of N. Grandview Blvd. & Northview Road with Payne & Dolan, Inc., as the prime contractor.  During the 
onset of construction work, it was realized that the existing asphalt overlay on the northbound lanes of N. Grandview Blvd. 
has deteriorated and will need to be milled and resurfaced.  The WisDOT funded project was to replace the traffic signal 
and add a lane and resurface the southbound lanes of N. Grandview Blvd. and did not include the northbound lanes. 
 
Since the N. Grandview Blvd. & Northview Road project is a WisDOT funded and administered project, they cannot allow 
any changes to the original contract to do the additional required milling and surfacing for the northbound lanes.  The 
approximate area of extra pavement milling and surfacing is 3,600 square yards and is estimated to cost $31,561.80.   
 
The Department of Public Works is requesting approval of a Contract Change Order No. 1 with Zenith Tech, Inc., to complete 
the additional milling and overlay of the northbound travel lanes at the N. Grandview Blvd. project.   

 

Options & Alternatives: 
The City has determined that it is imperative that the milling and surfacing of the northbound lanes be done in conjunction with 
the WisDOT project work to have the best results and the least impact to drivers and residents, since it will be done all at one 
time and not have to extend the project or do it at a different time.  It would cost much more to do the work at a separate time 
with a separate contractor. 
 

 

Financial Remarks: 
Contract Change Order No. 01 - Total Expense: $31,561.80 
Acct No. 0002.68290  
 

 

Executive Recommendation: 
Recommend approval of Contract Change Order No. 1 with Zenith Tech, Inc., in the amount of $31,561.80 



 

 


